Back to the Future
 

Shuttered, former library buildings sit vacant.  This was a place once filled with children and families enjoying a summer reading event about gardens with children dressed as vegetables.  It was a place where any customer received help in financial literacy; where job seekers got personal attention; where senior citizens welcomed reference help with health issues; and even where teen girls chose free prom dresses.  Distant voices from this now-shuttered building included teachers collaborating on an education project with the public library staff;  weekly book discussion groups chatting over coffee, and entrepreneurs getting free and valuable database instruction.  It’s where homework help happened in a noisy corner and people waited their turn to use email or take a proctored exam.  It’s where free books, movies, and museum passes flew out the door and where computer banks and laptops hummed along at the speed of fiber.  All gone.  
 

And what about the library as the transformation place?  Don't we need democracy in good times and bad?
 

Yes, libraries like all agencies and services to the public need to merge, streamline, live within the means of the community. However, libraries can no longer make do.  This time will be different.  Hours will be cut and services curtailed.  Some facilities will have no choice but to close.  
 

We urge you to help preserve libraries for our past, present and future.  If your library no longer existed, would you miss it? Would your children and grandchildren miss it?
 

Please contact your State Senator, State Representative, and Governor Rendell and ask them to help.   Urge them to make library services a top priority in the next budget.  Ask them to level-fund libraries which will keep libraries open and preserve vital federal funds that will be cut if we cut state funding.
 

Please send copies of your personal notes, personal letters and emails to state legislators to:
 

Governor Ed Rendell
225 Main Capitol Building
Harrisburg, PA  17120
http://sites.state.pa.us/PA_Exec/Governor/govmail.html    
 

and
 

Clare Zales
Commissioner of Libraries
PA Department of Education
333 Market Street
Harrisburg, PA  17126-1745 
mzales@state.pa.us
 

Visit www.palibraries.org for legislative updates, Talking Points, FAQ, Advocacy and Soundbites.  Please complete and send in a Commitment Form to let us know about your advocacy.  
 

Please let Glenn Miller know of any feedback you receive from your legislators.  Send him an email at, glenn@palibraries.org or fax to 717-766-5440.
 

Thanks for stepping up your efforts and recruiting more library advocates at this critical time.
 

Susan Hauer
System Administrator

Library System of Lancaster County

and 

Member
PaLA Legislative Information Committee
